
October 10, 2023 Concern from the Home Owners Association on residents who leave during the winter 
time and all trash and recycling carts left all winter outside without anyone to care for them. Motion to 
change roll out date to April 22, 2024 instead of January 2024. Board discussion over Home Owners 
Association wanting a dumpster instead of carts and what that would entail to accomplish this.  
 
December 5,2023 follow up with Cassandra & EGLE reveals that all residence must receive a cart for 30-
60 days in order for the grant to reimburse the township for expenses and keep cost low for residents.  
 
January 9, 2024 Township Board had meeting discussion and motion to allow dumpsters as long as it 
does not interfere with the grant requirements  
 
January 16, 2024 Special Meeting,  in the meeting they motioned to rescind the previous motion to 
allow a dumpster for Bay Woods, motion to keep our ordinance of no dumpster in residential area. 
Discussion ensued as to if it was fair for an exception for the 64-gallon cart when it was not offered to 
the rest of the residents. Discussion on what options is for residents who want a 64-gallon trash cart 
after 30 days waiting period handed over to Jill Reynolds to respond to what would be needed.  
 
February 13- Township Board minutes concerning a letter received from Jill Reynolds stating all 
residents are required to keep the 96-gallon trash cart for 30 days after that time residents can 
exchange it directly with Waste Management for a 64-Gallon trash cart for a one-time fee of $150.00 
dollars.  
 
Postcards mailed about Carts coming March 25,2024 
 
Website was updated  
 
Published in Pinconning Journal April 10, 2024 with phone number with Waste Management number 1-
866-797-9018, use the ID number 70551462000 to call for swapping out carts.  
 
 
 


